
SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd

Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313

(586) 685-5750

COUNCIL MINUTES

Suburban Library Cooperative
January 10, 2019
I. The meeting was called to order by Turgeon at 9:30 a.m. at the Suburban Library Cooperative


Present: 
Smith (Armada), Hames (Center Line), Madson (Chesterfield), Neal (Clinton-Macomb), Todd (Eastpointe), McDowell (Fraser), Valyi-Hax (Harper Woods), Goins (Harrison Twp), Kammer (Lois Wagner), Thomas (MacDonald), DeMeulenaere (Ray), LoPiccolo (Romeo), Harvey (Roseville), Ester (Shelby), Orlando (St. Clair Shores), Turgeon (Sterling Heights/SLC), Urban (Warren) and Frezza, Linsday (SLC).


Absent:

White-Owens (Lenox), Bowman (Mount Clemens), Russ (Troy) and Doege (Utica).


Guests:

Randy Riley, State Librarian

II. Approval of the Agenda. 

Urban made a motion to approve the agenda, supported by LoPiccolo. Motion Carried.

III. Approval of the Minutes.

LoPiccolo made a motion to approve the November 8, 2018 minutes, supported by Kammer. Motion Carried.
IV. Guest: Randy Riley, State Librarian

Mr. Riley spoke about outreach to libraries and how it is very important for that he and his staff be available to libraries via phone or library visits. Also, he spoke about how libraries should be engaging their communities and not just relying on surveys. Other topics of discussion were the MeL databases and the creation of grants, small, medium and large available to libraries and cooperatives. 
V. Suburban Library Cooperative Business

A. Automation System

The Blue Cloud Mobile App is almost ready, still beta testing. Chris can tell Sirsi we are ready to go for production. The date the app becomes available will be when it is approved by Apple. When Chris finds out that it is available, libraries will be given a date to start promoting. SLC will create a press release to be sent out announcing the app is available for all SLC shared system libraries.
B. Cooperative Board Comparison

A goal in the 2018-19 Annual Plan is to evaluate the SLC board make-up and discuss the future of the SLC board governance. Tammy sent out an inquiry to other Cooperative on the make-up of their board, ten Cooperatives in Michigan responded. After some discussion, the Advisory Council asked Tammy to look into having the SLC board members appointed alphabetically by library, for a three year term, staggered so that 3 members would be termed out each year. There was also a discussion to have one of the seats be a permanent seat for a professional with certain skills set (attorney/accountant/government official). Tammy will report on this at the next Advisory Council meeting in February.

C. Shared Technology
1. Replacement for Digital Media Archive Update
Tammy received pricing for the Montage software from Auto-Graphics. It is close to what we are already paying SirsiDynix for this service. Demonstrations of Omeka, on open source software used by the SAILS Cooperative in Massachusetts and OCLC’s CONTENTdm software will set up for sometime in February. 

D. Personnel 

1. Personnel Policy Revision
Ester made a motion to recommend the proposed Personnel Policy revisions to be presented to the Suburban Library Cooperative Board. The motion was supported by Urban. Motion Carried.

VI. Announcements and Information

A. Advocacy – Everyone
State Aid reports are due the end of this month. Directors are encouraged to make contact with the new legislators in their area. DSLRT will be meeting next Friday at Novi. Mort Meisner, from Mort Meisner & Associates will be the guest speaker. MLA is looking for a replacement for Gail Madziar, who will be retiring in March.
B. Discussion Topic: SLC Grant Status
The scope of the project is becoming larger than anticipated, with the inclusion of children 0 to 5 years and their parents/caregivers. We would also want to include preschools, headstart programs, daycare centers, etc., teaching  them about early literacy, and trying not to duplicate programs already in existence. We are still looking for a name for the proposal. A one page synopsis of the proposal is due at the end of this month.
VII. Share Something New/Big/Exciting or Ask a Question
Thank you to the Clinton-Macomb Public Library for providing refreshments for today’s meeting. Macomb Literacy Partners is in the final stages of dissolution
CMM: The new North Branch Library is scheduled to open in 2020, the groundbreaking will be sometime in May 2019. The library is open to contracting with Macomb County for funding to continue tutoring services for ESL and low literacy individuals that were previously provided through Macomb Literacy Partners, upon approval of the library board and staff.
FRA: The library has redesigned the back room with items procured from Macomb Literacy offices. Started a Presidental book club – had 11 participants, two attended  remotely. For Class IV libraries – how many full time staff do you have? 1 – 4.
HPW: Are any SLC libraries a PA164 – section 1? The library is having funding issues.
ROG: When will the Cooperative be shredding? Sometime in January, waiting for a call back from Shredit. This service is free for all SLC library materials. A nominal fee will be charged for personal shredding.
SBL: The library received approval to build a new library at a regular meeting of the township board. The library had 60 – 70 library supporters attend that meeting. A design firm and architect have been hired. The new library will be approximately 26,000 square feet. Contstuction is expected to begin in August 2019 and open to the public in October 2020.
VIII. Public Participation
None
IX.  Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 12:10 p.m.
X. Next meeting date 
The next meeting will be February 14, 2019 at 9:30 a.m. at the Suburban Library Cooperative – Roseville will provide refreshments.
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